

CALDICOT METHODIST CHURCH

Monthly Notices – August 2025

Our Minister: Rev. Bethany Willers
To contact us please email: caldicotmc@gmail.com and your
query will be directed to the relevant person. Or if you need to
contact Rev. Bethany, email revbwillers@gmail.com or call 01291
625015.

Pastoral Letter

Dear Friends,

There are two things I would like to share with you this month.

The first is a friendly reminder that no one connected to the church, including myself and other members, will ever ask you for money via email. If you receive any emails asking for money, please ignore them as they are a scam! We want everyone to stay safe.

The second is a brief update from the Methodist Conference that took place in Telford from 28 June to 2 July this year. "The Conference is the governing body of the Methodist Church in Great Britain and meets annually to discuss matters affecting the life of the Church, the nations and the world." This year, they discussed things like healing ministry and neurodiversity, making changes to the Methodist worship book, a stationing review, and assisted dying, as well as the yearly business of ordaining and welcoming new ministers into full connexion.

If you would like to read more about the work that was done at conference, you can check out the digest and find other links here: https://www.methodist.org.uk/for-churches/ministries/signpost-for-ministry/conference-business-digest-2025/

Blessings, Bethany

We welcome all who worship with us

Sunday mornings 10:00 in the church and available on Zoom
For further details or to request the Zoom link, please contact Jack Healey or
Gareth Edwards at caldicotmc@gmail.com

Preachers in August:

3rd: Yvette Edwards (Café Church)
10th: Local Arrangement
17th: Rev. Bethany Willers with Holy Communion
24th: Rev. Lin Healey
31st Rev. Bethany Willers

Diary Dates:

- There will be **no** ReCharge Cafe Church at Portskewett Church during August
 - Open Garden at 2 Church Farm Gardens –
 Saturday 16th August from 10am 12:30pm and 2pm-4pm
- Welcome service for Rev.Cath Lewis 31st August at 6pm
 Held at St. Julian's Church, refreshments at 4pm
 The Church has arranged to use the grounds of St. Julian's School for supervised car parking from 3pm to 8pm on 31st August
 - COFFEE MORNINGS: Every Tuesday & Friday 9:30am
- Fund for World Mission collection boxes raised £281. 99. Thanks to all who donated.

To submit notices for September: Please contact Lin/Jack Healey by 22nd August